
 

 

Madrid, 25 February 2025. 
 

Pursuant to Article 226 of Act 6/2023, of 17th March, on Securities Markets and 
Investment Services, Aena, S.M.E., S.A., (henceforth "the Company or Aena") reports 
the following: 

INSIDE INFORMATION 

 
Following the release of airlines' schedules for the 2025 summer season in Spain, Aena 
estimates that passenger volume growth in the Spanish airport network for 2025 will be 
+3.4% compared to the figures for 2024, reaching approximately 320 million passengers.  
 
 
Important information 
The traffic estimate referred to in this release is forward-looking and subject to 
assumptions, risks and uncertainties. The actual results may differ materially from those 
expressed or implied in the estimate.  
 
This forward-looking statement is based on information available to Aena as of the date 
of this release. With the exception of legal or regulatory obligations, Aena does not 
undertake to update or revise forward-looking statements to reflect possible changes in 
the events, conditions or circumstances on which such statements are based. Factors 
and events that may affect the validity of forward-looking statements or have a material 
adverse effect on future operations or results cannot be reasonably included in detail. 
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